
Question (CNA): Thank you, Stéphane. On Cyprus issue, it is reported in Cyprus that 

the trilateral meeting at UN may happen possibly in October. Cyprus, we know that it's 

possible on that, but Turkish Cypriots don't seem to accept it. Could you confirm the 

reports? What does the Secretary-General recommend? 

Spokesperson: Well, you know, the Secretary-General is continuing to consider the 

possibility of inviting the two Cypriot leaders for a joint meeting to discuss the next 

steps on the Cyprus issue, these so-called trilateral meetings. It's something, 

obviously, we've been thinking about, but we're continuing to consider. I think what 

needs to be made clear is that no invitations have been sent out to date. 

 


